PAGE  
2

DuPAGE AIRPORT AUTHORITY

FINANCE, BUDGET AND AUDIT COMMITTEE

Tuesday, June 5, 2007

DAA Flight Center Building 

1st Floor Conference Room
A meeting of the Finance, Budget and Audit Committee of the Board of Commissioners of the DuPage Airport Authority was convened at the DuPage Flight Center, 2700 International Drive, West Chicago, Illinois, 1st Floor Conference Room, on Tuesday, June 5, 2007.  Chairman Huizenga called the meeting to order at 9:30 a.m.  

Commissioners Present:  Huizenga, Donnelly, Davis

Commissioners Absent:   None   

DuPage Airport Authority Staff Present:  Executive Director David Bird; Lisa Maedgen, Director of Finance and Administration; Byron Miller, Director of Operations; Mark Doles, Director of Operations Planning; Randy Fank, Director of the Flight Center;  Dan Barna, Manager of Administration; Anna Marano, Administrative Clerk.

Others:  Dan Pape, Crawford, Murphy and Tilly; John Deland, Wolf & Company.

OLD BUSINESS

None

NEW BUSINESS

Review of the April 2007 Financial Statements.
Executive Director Bird asked Lisa Maedgen to discuss the Financial Statements and she reported the following:

The Cash Balance beginning April 2007 is $7.5 Million as compared to $3.5 million in 2006.

Operating Revenues for Airport Operations have increased $66,000 from 2006; Flight Center Fuel Operations have decreased $161,000 and Prairie Landing Operating Revenues have decreased $2,400; with an overall decrease of $97,600 from 2006.   

Operating Expenses for Airport Operations Year-to-Date through April have increased $230,000; Flight Center Fuel Operations have decreased $122,800; and Prairie Landing Operating Expenses have increased $150,000 from 2006. Net-Operating Income decreased $355,700 from 2006. 

Non-Operating Revenues overall have decreased  $976,900 from 2006. Non-Operating Expenditures overall have decreased $350,000, relating to the loan to the Tech Park in 2006.  Total Capital Development reflects a decrease of $460,000 from 2006.   The Ending Cash Balance is $7,998,732; an increase of 77.97% from 2006.  

Mrs. Maedgen continued to review the Financial Statements and discussion occurred.

Review of the 2006 Annual Audit

Executive Director Bird introduced John Deland of Wolf and Company and Mr. Deland proceeded to review the Audit process.  He advised that a Management Letter will be issued to each Commissioner and that Wolf and Company is required to disclose the types of findings and adjustments that are needed for the Airport Authority.

Proposed Ordinance 2007-215; 2007-2008 Prevailing Rate of Wages

Mrs. Maedgen explained that the Airport Authority is required by Illinois statute to investigate and to ascertain the prevailing wages at the time the Ordinance is passed by the Airport Authority to perform construction of public works for the Airport.  This Ordinance is adopted each year by the Board.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Davis to recommend Board approval for Proposed Ordinance 200-215; 2007-2008 Prevailing Rate of Wages.  The motion was seconded by Commissioner Donnelly and was unanimously passed by roll call vote (3-0).

Proposed Ordinance 2007-214; An Ordinance of the DuPage Airport Authority Levying Taxes for the Fiscal Year Beginning January 1, 2007 and Ending December 31, 2007. 
Mrs. Maedgen advised that if the Authority wishes to levy taxes for 2007, payable to the Airport Authority in 2008 this is a statutory requirement and the amount historically levied $6,476,024 each year for the past 11 years.  She explained this Ordinance follows identically with the 2007 Budget and Appropriations Ordinance and discussion occurred. 

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Davis to recommend Board approval of Proposed Ordinance 2007-214; An Ordinance of the DuPage Airport Authority Levying Taxes for the Fiscal Year Beginning January 1, 2007 and Ending December 31, 2007.   The motion was seconded by Commissioner Donnelly and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (3-0). 

Proposed Resolution 2007-1303; Award of a Contract to R & W Clark Construction, Inc. for Flight Center Plaza Concrete Deck and Railing Repair.

Dan Barna advised that the Airport Authority budgeted $450,000 in 2007 to repair the Flight Center Cantilevered Deck.  He continued that bids were solicited and five vendors responded with the low and responsive bidder being R & W Clark Construction Inc. at $250,000, which is $200,000 less than the amount budgeted for this project.  Mr. Barna stated that staff is also requesting authorization of a 20% owners contingency of $50,000 that would bring the cost of the project to $300,000; still keeping the project $150,000 less than the budget amount.  Staff is recommending approval of this Proposed Resolution.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Davis to recommend Board approval of Proposed Resolution 2007-1303; Award of a Contract to R & W Clark Construction, Inc. for Flight Center Plaza Concrete Deck and Railing Repair.   The motion was seconded by Commissioner Donnelly and was passed unanimously by roll call vote (3-0).

Other Business

Executive Director Bird asked Mrs. Maedgen to review with the Committee the Capital Projects Spreadsheets that will provide a clear picture of the capital needs of the Airport in the coming years.  Discussion occurred regarding these spreadsheets.

A MOTION was made by Commissioner Davis to adjourn the Finance, Budget and Audit Committee; the motion was seconded by Commissioner Donnelly and was passed unanimously by voice vote.  The meeting adjourned at 10:58 a.m. 

Board Approval – August 21, 2007                                                      
Peter H. Huizenga, Chairman

Finance, Budget and Audit Committee

